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TO:

Jim Hoefler, Coordinator


Members of the Policy Studies Program  
FROM:
Barry Tesman, Chair
The Academic Program and Standards Committee

DATE:

April 9, 2018 
RE:

Response to External Evaluators Report

Tony Rauhut, the APSC liaison for your review, led the committee through our discussion of the report from Gwen Seaquist (Ithaca College) and Susan Liebell (St. Joseph’s University).  We acknowledge the strengths that you identified in your self-study as well as those highlighted by your reviewers:
· The Policy Studies program maintains a strong focus on the college’s historic mission by prioritizing complex-problem-solving skills that lead to the real-world application of knowledge.
· The program highlights students’ ability to pursue a useful education through internships, interaction with practitioners, real-world policy work, and interdisciplinarity.

· The remarkable collegiality and industriousness of the faculty facilitate the success of the curriculum.  
· Law & Policy major students are enthusiastically positive about the major.

· The Policy Management major began as a path-breaking venture and prefigured what has become the college’s emphasis on community engagement.
APSC is interested in your response regarding these specific observations and/or recommendations from the report:

· The reviewers thought it might be beneficial to refocus on the purposes of the LAWP/PMGT 200 gateway course.  What does the department think regarding the skills and content of the course as a basis for future work in the major, an experiential component for the course, and who might teach the course?

· As for the 300-level course in both majors, the reviewers commended the integration of guest speakers and alumni with policy and business experience in the PMGT 301 course.  Does the department believe it is possible to utilize some of those ideas in the LAWP 300 course, for which students find it difficult to see the value and purpose of the course?
· Regarding the Law & Policy major, the reviewers had several suggestions.  What does the department think of the following:
· Creating “tracks” within the major?
· The benefit of updating the list of courses that satisfy the Empirical Social Analysis Elective?

· The possibility of requiring an ethics course?

· Creating a mentor program with the Dickinson School of Law?

· Regarding the Policy Management major:

· What does the department think of the suggestion to redefine the programs’ focus on policy, management, business and ethics?

· The reviewer alluded to a number of possible curricular changes (e.g., permitting certain Sociology courses to contribute to the major).  Does the department believe this to be feasible?

· Does the department agree with the reviewers’ recommendation about combining aspects of the SINE, INBM & PMGT programs?
We look forward to your thoughts about the issues identified above.  Please provide APSC with a written response to these questions (our next meeting is Monday, April 16, 2018).  Of course, if you identify other issues that you want to raise, feel free to do so.  We are also happy to meet with you once we have your written response if that would be helpful.  

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact Deb Bolen.
